

**DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION** 1401 EAST BROAD STREET RICHMOND, VIRGINIA 23219 2000

Charles A. Kilpatrick, P.E. Commissioner

May 30, 2014

**MEMORANDUM** 

TO:

The Honorable Terry McAuliffe, Governor of Virginia

Members of the General Assembly

FROM:

Aubrey L. Layne, Jr. 1

Secretary of Transportation

THROUGH: Charles Kilpatrick, P.E.,

Commissioner of Highways

SUBJECT:

Allocation of Transportation Funds

In accordance with Item 430 B1 of Chapter 806 of the 2013 Acts of Assembly, this memorandum will certify that all available federal transportation funds will be used in accordance with applicable federal law and in support of the transportation policy goals included in that Chapter. The projected federal revenue in FY 2015 is \$857 million, which may change based upon final numbers from the Federal Highway Administration.

On June 18, 2014, the Commonwealth Transportation Board will consider adoption of the FY 2015-2020 Six-Year Improvement Program (SYIP) as well as the annual budgets of the Department of Transportation and Department of Rail and Public Transportation. The draft of the SYIP was presented to the Board on April 16, 2014, and nine public hearings on the Program were held between April 17 - May 19, 2014.

Information on the working draft of the Program is available at the Department of Transportation's website, www.vdot.virginia.gov or the Department of Rail and Public Transportation's website, www.drpt.virginia.gov. When the Board approves the Six-Year Improvement Program and the annual budgets of the Departments of Transportation and Rail and Public Transportation, this information will also be available online.